CHILD AND FAMILY SAFETY REVIEW

STAKEHOLDER SURVEY 2007

As part of the CFSR self-assessment, the Texas Department of Family and Protective Services (DFPS) made available, via the DFPS website, a stakeholder survey to gather input on the overall child welfare system.  The survey had 20-targeted questions on child safety, permanency, and well-being.  Within the three sections on safety, permanency, and well-being, there were three major themes: (1) how the overall Texas child welfare system is meeting the specific child welfare outcomes, (2) how the individual components of the system are meeting the outcomes, and (3) how the DFPS initiatives implemented over the past three years have affected the outcomes.  In addition, there were three open-ended questions to gather information on what stakeholders felt was working well with the system, what improvements could be made, and any additional feedback.

RESULTS
Two hundred and fifty-six responses were received from stakeholders within the Texas child welfare system.  Although the survey responses do not constitute a representative sample of all components of the system, taken in context with the rest of the CFSR state assessment, they do provide insight into stakeholder perception as to how the system is responding to the safety, permanency, and well-being outcomes of children and youth in care.

One of the most positive outcomes of the survey was that respondents representing their specific stakeholder group typically rated their group as effectively fulfilling its role in assuring child safety, moving children and youth to permanent living arrangements, and assuring the well-being of children and youth in the child welfare system.  With very few exceptions, stakeholder groups rated their own performance in the overall child welfare system as positive.

Stakeholder opinions concerning the overall child welfare system in Texas were mixed.  Overall, the strongest agreement for all respondents combined was for the child welfare system being effective in meeting the physical and educational needs of the children and youth in care (Well Being Questions 1 and 3).  The outcome for which there was the strongest disagreement was for the permanency outcome question (Permanency Question 2) that asked if the child welfare system effectively pursued family involvement and participation in permanency planning.  Seventy-two percent of all stakeholders disagreed the system was effective.  Stakeholders also expressed strong disagreement that the Texas child welfare system is effective in meeting the mental health needs of children and youth (Well Being Question 2).  Sixty-one percent of stakeholders disagreed, 25% agreed.
Reponses from stakeholders were fairly consistent for the questions regarding the effectiveness of DFPS initiatives over the past three years in improving safety, permanency, and well-being outcomes for children.  Approximately one third of all respondents (29% to 33%) of the respondents indicated they agreed the initiatives had been effective and not quite half of all respondents (47% to 48%) indicated they disagreed.  The DFPS Staff group was the only group that uniformly recorded more responses agreeing than disagreeing with the statements the DFPS initiatives have been effective.  The Advocate, Family Member, Foster Care Provider, and Treatment Provider groups uniformly recorded more responses disagreeing with the statements on the initiatives.

Stakeholders were also asked to provide responses to three open-ended questions regarding what was working well with the child welfare system, what could be improved, and any additional feedback.  The most frequent and consistent theme for improvement was the call for more caseworkers with better training, better pay, and lighter caseloads.  The foster care system drew the second most frequent comments for improvement including the need for more foster homes, quality foster homes, more support for foster parents, and more training. 

Stakeholders also highlighted a number of areas in which the child welfare system was doing well.  Two areas which received the most positive comments included Investigations and the Family Focus initiatives.  Respondents noted that response time for investigations was very good, the investigative staff was doing a better job of investigating, and they were doing a better job at removals.  Family Focus initiatives that drew the most comments included the expansion of the kinship program, Family Group Conferences, Family team Meetings, Circles of Support, and the provision of additional in-home services.  Other areas highlighted were adoptions; addressing the physical and mental health needs of children; caseworker dedication, and increased communication and collaboration.  
